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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA

COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:
January 10, 2017
TO:
Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:
Engineering Division, Public Works Department 

SUBJECT:
Approval Of Emergency Purchase Order For El Estero Recycled Water Treatment Plant Piping Repairs 
RECOMMENDATION:  
That Council approve an emergency Purchase Order for $44,236 to Stanek Constructors, Inc., for repair of damaged piping at the Recycled Water Treatment Plant.
DISCUSSION:

On November 8, 2016, the Recycled Water Treatment Plant (Plant) located at  El Estero Wastewater Treatment Plant suffered a significant break on the inflow piping system. Damage to the piping connections and supports required that the Plant be shut down to make repairs. When the Plant is shut down, the recycled water distribution system is supplemented by potable water supply. Due to the severe drought conditions, it is imperative to conserve our potable water supply by utilizing other water sources. 
To expedite the piping repairs and get the Plant back online, Emergency Purchase Order No. 31701104 was issued to Stanek Constructors, Inc. (Stanek). Stanek is the current contractor for the El Estero Wastewater Treatment Plant Secondary Treatment Process Improvements and was already mobilized on site. Stanek was able to complete the repair work within two weeks of the piping failure and the Plant is again producing recycled water. 
Staff is recommending that Council retroactively approve Emergency Purchase Order No. 31701104, which was issued by the General Services Manager on December 9, 2016. The purchase order amount of $44,236 will cover the total cost of the emergency repair that was work performed by Stanek. 
BUDGET/FINANCIAL INFORMATION:

There are sufficient appropriated funds in the Water Capital Fund to cover the cost of this Emergency Purchase Order. 
PREPARED BY:
Linda Sumansky, Principal Civil Engineer/AF/kts
SUBMITTED BY:
Rebecca J. Bjork, Public Works Director
APPROVED BY:
City Administrator’s Office
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